Natural Sciences Chairs Council

May 16, 2011
1:00-3:00 p.m. BI-104

Minutes
Priorities for the Year: 

Projects Supported by Council of Chairs: Secure outside funding for the Peer Advisor Center, Use of social media for the college, Initiate the Scherba Lecture Series, Bring the UC Water Archives online at CSUSB, Open the observatory
Projects to be worked on by Council of Chairs:  Department chair involvement in the dean search, Continue to support faculty who are trying to obtain grants, Make plans for CNS Museum, Continue to increase international exchanges
Approval of minutes for May 2, 2011 – Approved as distributed.
Informational Items

1. Announcements by Chairs 
Dave M. – The chemistry candidate was on campus and signed the contract.
2. Announcements from Administration
a) Coyote careers will be tied into the $50.00 campus fee increase for retention and career opportunities.

b) There are currently over 1,000 pre-nursing students. We have identified a group of upper division, pre-nursing students that have a GPA of 2.5 and lower. The dean sent out two letters encouraging them to come in for advising so they can change their major. Some have responded and did change their majors.  For the others, the dean had a hold placed on their enrollment which will force them to come into see Dr. Paxton for advising to change their major.
Action Items:  

Discussion Items:
1. Scheduling Update – George 
Summer – The college is doing reasonably well. The dean advised that chairs should check full classes and determine if they can open another section. The dean will have his first meeting with CEL on May 27th to determine which low enrolled courses will be canceled.  
Fall 2011 – Priority registration begins on May 26th.  Each department chair should review the current fall schedule to determine whether the course capacities are adequate to handle the fall FTES target.
Winter 2012 – Schedule build begins on May 23rd. The campus will take applications for winter and spring, but will not admit any students until we know how severe the budget cuts will be. If the CSU has an additional $500 million cut, winter fees may be increased by as much as 32%.
2. Gerry Scherba Lecture Series – Dr. Scherba was the first VP of Academic Affairs at CSUSB.  Ralph Petrucci, an original chemistry faculty member, started an endowment to show our appreciation of Dr. Scherba’s contributions to the university. The first lecture will be on Monday, June 6, 2011 in CE-105 from 7:00 – 8:30pm. Dr. Stuart Sumida will give a talk on the science behind animation. This will be an informative and entertaining talk for all ages. There will not be an admission charged, but attendees will have to pay for parking. The dean sent out an invite to all of the donors to the Scherba Endowment. 
3. Spring Augmentation – (see attachment) The dean went over the augmentation for spring. The calculations were slightly different than last quarter and he asked the chars to peruse the totals. If there are no errors, he will have Renee transfer the funds by the end of this week. 
4. Fall FTES target – The dean was given the new targets for the fall and it is about a 9% increase in target for each department. He handed out an attachment with the new targets and wanted the chairs to determine if they will be able to make their new target or not and get back to him. The dean also showed the chairs a new model that may be used in future quarters for calculating targets. There are 1975 first time freshmen expected in the fall and about 1400 transfer students. A discussion followed.
5. Budget Reduction – (see attachment) There was a discussion on the criteria the dean will use to determine the amount of cuts to each department because there are several departments that do not have the funding for an across-the-board cut. The dean went over a spreadsheet of projected reductions if there is a second cut of $500 million. A lengthy discussion followed. Renee reported what was discussed at a meeting she attended last Friday with the other college AA/Ss and the budget office. They were given parameters for planning if we had an additional $10 million cut. The dean will hold an open forum for college faculty and staff this Friday from 1:00-2:00pm in PS-010 to discuss the information he has and to answer any questions. He will send out an email and encourages all that can attend to do so.
6. Transition with Dave Maynard – Dave reported that he has met with some of the chairs and will continue his meetings. He asked the chairs to come up with one item each that they would like him to work on while he is the interim dean over the next year.  
7. Construction Projects 
Observatory – The contractor is working on a punch list of about 300 items. One of the telescopes should be lowered into the dome on May 24th.
Garden near pool and fitness center – The contractor is continuing with the planting of trees and plants. The project is expected to be completed sometime this month. The dedication is on June 3rd, and there will be an open house and tour on June 4th.
Nursing laboratory addition – The project is just about complete. They are waiting to get a date to do the final walk through. 
